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Ruchenu Deadline 

The deadline for submitting articles to appear in 

the Ruchenu is the 10th of each month for the 

following monthôs issue. 

The deadline for all ads is the 2nd Friday of each 

month for the following monthôs issue.  All ads 

should be submitted in Word format, camera 

ready. 

Please e-mail all materials to bulletin@beth-

sholom.org and templeadmin@beth-sholom.org 

Ruchenu Staff 

bulletin@beth-sholom.org 
 

Editors:  

Norman Finkelstein 

Sara Kramer 

 

Editor -in-chief/Layout/Design: 

Norma Kramer 

Next Issue Information:  

Deadline for September/October issue:  

August 10th  

Temple Beth Sholom Hours 
Building 

Sunday     8:00 am to 2:00 pm 

Monday & Wednesday 7:00 am to 10:00 pm 

Tuesday & Thursday 7:00 am to 8:00 pm 

Friday     7:00 am to 9:30 pm 

Saturday    8:00 am to 1:00 pm 

Hours subject to change 

____________________________________ 

Office 

Monday-Thursday  8:30 am to 3:00 pm 

Friday     8:30 am to 12:00 pm 

____________________________________ 

Religious School  

Sunday     9:00 am to 12:00 pm 

Wednesday    4:00 pm to 6:00 pm 

Thursday     5:00 pm to 7:30 pm 

 (6th, 7th and 8th Grade) 

____________________________________ 

MetroWest Jewish Day School 

Monday - Friday  7:30 am to 5:30 pm 

Friday     7:30 am to 4:00 pm 
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Rabbiôs Messageé 

I was recently asked about the 

importance of Tisha BôAv or the 9th 

day of the Av in the Jewish calendar. 

Most people arenôt familiar with it as it 

falls during the summer months. On 

the other hand, most Jewish campers 

do know about Tisha BôAv as it is the 

day when most of the activities are 

curtailed and some people fast for part 

or the whole day. Itôs supposed to be a 

ñsad dayò and something connected 

with the destruction of the Great 

Temple in Jerusalem.  Both correct but 

thereôs so much more to the 9th Day of 

Av. So, even though Tisha BôAv starts 

the eve of July 21st and is a month 

away, I would like to share some 

thoughts about this important and 

meaningful day. 

Aside from Yom Kippur, Tisha BôAv 

is the only other 25-hour fast day. It is 

the saddest day of the Jewish calendar 

year because, according to tradition, 

both the First and Second Great 

Temples in Jerusalem were destroyed 

on this very day. The First Temple by 

the Babylonians in 586 B.C.E and the 

Second by the Romans in 70 C.E. The 

Jews were officially exiled from 

Jerusalem and the Land in both 

instances. Incidentally, many other 

horrendous events have befallen the 

Jewish people on the 9th of Av, 

including the expulsion of the Jewish 

from Spain in 1492, sacred book 

burnings or major pogroms. 

It is a full day fast. And even on the 

nine days leading up to Tisha BôAv, 

one refrains from eating meat, except 

on Shabbat. There are those who also 

donôt shave or get a haircut during this 

time.  Many times, Iôm asked by 

parents or a couple about the dates 

during the summer when weddings 

canôt occur. There are no weddings 

during the three weeks leading up to 

Tisha BôAv . 

The central part of the evening service 

of Tisha BôAv is the reading of 

Megillat Eicha or The Book of 

Lamentations.  It is attributed to the 

Prophet Jeremiah, who lived at the 

time of the First Templeôs fall.  Eicha 

contains some of the most depressing 

and horrifying descriptions of a cityôs 

destruction you can find. Even the 

Eicha trope or melody is mournful. 

Many people listen to it while sitting 

on low stools or on the floor, which is 

a sign of mourning.  Tisha BôAv takes 

on many of the traditional mourning 

customs. Bottom line: it is not a day 

for fun, hence the challenge with being 

at a Jewish summer camp!   

One interesting fact about Tisha BôAv 

is that there are no formal restrictions 

from doing work. Granted, it is hard to 

work when you are hungry all day! 

After services, I usually take the time 

to do things that are certainly not 

ñjoyous,ò like cleaning my garage!  At 

the end of the day, though, there is a 

break-fast, like with the end of Yom 

Kippur.  The funny thing is that fasting 

on Tisha BôAv helps me prepare for 

the Yom Kippur fast over eight weeks 

later.  

Although the day represents our loss of 

the Great Temples and our exile for the 

last 2000 years, Tisha BôAv  , 

according to tradition, is the day that 

the Messiah will be born. This tells us 

that out of darkness and destruction 

can come hope and joy.  It is this hope 

that has kept the Jewish people alive 

and faithful for over 2000 years. The 

Tisha BôAv service is at TBS this year 

and is jointly held with Temple Israel. 

Again, it is on Saturday, July 21st at 9 

PM.  

BôShalom,  

Rabbi, Dr. Larry Bazer   

Rabbi Bazer will be available to meet with 

congregants on Monday morning 

June  11th, 18th and 25th ð  

10:00-12:00 Noon 

 

Please feel free to stop by. 

Also remember that the Rabbi is always 

available by appointment by calling  

508-877-2540 ext. 201,  

to set up a time, or  

by e-mail:  

rabbi@beth-sholom.org 

Rabbi Bazerõs Office 

Hours  

 Thank You:  
 

Kiddush & Oneg Sponsors: 
Judy & Herb Spivak,  

TBS Sisterhood,  

TBS Adult Education 

Committee,  

Religious School families,  

Millie & Harvey Tobolsky 

 

TBS Shoppers: Milt Coleman, 

Andy Gruber, Lee Bauer 
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Ritual Newsé 

When I look back at this year, I see so 

many wonderful events that have taken 

place at TBS. We started the year by 

recognizing our terrific tutors at the 

Mary E. Stapleton Elementary School. 

The service they provide the students 

there is immeasurable and one that I 

hope will continue for many years to 

come! 

We then went into Rosh Hashanah and 

Yom Kippur. Our Hayom service on the 

second day of Rosh Hashanah was a 

huge success on every level. We will 

build on that success and make it even 

better for the upcoming year! 

Our Simchat Torah celebration, along 

with the Consecration of our new 

students, was enjoyed by all. The 

unwrapping of the Torah and having 

everyone see it in its entirety is a sight 

worth seeing. When you see the Torah 

scrolled, you donôt realize how long the 

scroll really is. 

October was the first of our 4 

SholomPlex services. We have had 

some phenomenal teachers for our 

alternative services and Parsha Divers, 

along with our always popular Torah 

Yoga. We look forward to enhancing 

our offerings in the coming year and 

hope you will all join us. We have 

many people to thank for these 

community building days, especially 

Mazel Tov Caterers for all they do! Be 

sure to watch for our schedule for next 

year. 

October was also the first of our Bônei 

Mitzvah celebrations. We congratulate 

Harry Herrera, Zach Troderman, Joey 

Skura, Ross Jacobson, and Max 

Berkman for all their hard work and 

accomplishments.  We are so proud of 

our Bônei Mitzvah children and look 

forward to celebrating more simchas 

with them and their families. 

Speaking of our children, who doesnôt 

kvell when we see our Religious School 

students leading a service? We have 

been honored to have them lead us on 

several occasions this year, including 

Siyyum HaôSefer and Graduation. We 

watch as they grow into young adults 

leading a service and reading Torah and 

Haftorah. They are our future and our 

future looks good! 

We also have to thank our USYôers for 

their help with leading services 

throughout the year. Not only do they 

lead the service, but they also help with 

preparing a Congregational dinner to 

accompany their service. They show 

how our young adults are committed to 

our Congregation and their Judaism. 

One of the highlights each year are the 

Lunch and Learns on Shabbat mornings 

with Rabbi Bazer and/or Rav-Hazzan 

Sokol. The discussions that take place 

during these sessions are meaningful 

and informative. I suggest you try at 

least one of them next year! 

Another way we have of learning is our 

2nd Soul Shabbat service with Rav-

Hazzan Sokol. We have learned about 

American composers, had guest 

speakers, and celebrated Israelôs 70th 

birthday to name a few.  

We had the pleasure of hosting Dr. 

Michael Satlow for the Weekend of 

Learning, thanks to our Adult 

Education Committee. Although 

Mother Nature played a cruel joke on 

us for the original date in March, the 

wait until May was well worth it!!! 

We are in the midst of starting our 

planning for 2018-2019 and look 

forward to being able to share many 

more events and activities with you all. 

I hope you have a wonderful summer! 

Make sure to watch for our summer 

schedule of services and events! 

 

BôShalom, 

Norma Kramer 

Ritual Chair 
Elaine Seigal 

Sybil Salomon 

Mel Sher 

To Lou Kates and family on the 

loss of Louôs sister,  

HettiWohlgemuth 

To the Caring Volunteers 

Committee and all the 

Temple members: 

Thank you for the beautiful 

flowers and all the support 

during this difficult time of 

Izzyôs sickness and our 

granddaughter, Arielle Sara 

Evansô passing. The offering 

of help and the caring 

conversations have been a 

comfort. We are grateful to be 

a part of the Temple Beth 

Sholom community. 

Phyllis & Izzy Cutler 
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Do we have your correct email address???? 

In an effort to keep you informed of all our wonderful activities at TBS, please make sure we have your correct email 

address.  Please notify Fern, 508-877-2540 ext. 205 or templeadmin@beth-sholom.org, of any changes. 

Religious School Newsé 

As the school year comes to an end, I 

think how blessed I am to have this 

job. The students this year were so 

good and worked so hard to learn 

everything that we could teach them. 

The teachers all gave 110% to the 

students and to me. Norma has been 

here by my side making sure that the 

school ran smoothly. I canôt thank 

everyone enough for all the hard work 

that they did. 

In May we were busy getting ready to 

congratulate our TBS graduates, Luke 

Cohen, Max Davino, Sam Deveau, 

Sarah Downes, Zoe Green-Kaberman, 

Harry Herrera, Ashton Roth and 

Griffin Yarmaloff. The 2-6th graders 

led the Friday night service in their 

honor. What a pleasure that was. We 

also had our 8th grade field trip that 

was so interesting. These 8th graders 

are really very special people! 7th 

graders had their delightful night of 

trying different foods from Israel. Iôm 

not sure they liked all of it, but they 

tried it. On the last day of school, our 2

-5th graders read the Torah portion of 

the 10 Commandments and led the 

Hallel part of the service. 

We had a wonderful year and wish 

everyone a wonderful summer. Please 

let your friends and families know we 

still have room for new students and I 

will be available to talk to any 

interested families over the summer. 

All my Love 

Geri Segel 

Education Leader 

Adult Educationé 

Adult Education is alive and well at Temple Beth Sholom. 

This year, congregants had a number of opportunities to 

learn and expand their Judaic horizons. Rabbi Bazerôs 

popular classes on Wednesday mornings and Thursday 

evenings continued to attract participants. These classes 

provided the framework for our adult education program. 

Several special programs captured much interest here at 

TBS. In conjunction with the Jewish Genealogical Society 

of Greater Boston, we offered an introductory three session 

genealogy course. In March, attendees viewed and 

discussed the award-winning Holocaust film, No.4 Street of 

Our Lady. In May, we had a provocative and thought 

provoking Weekend of Learning as Dr. Michael Satlow of 

Brown University led us in a discussion on How the Bible 

Became Holy.  

On October 11, 2018, we embark on a two year intensive 

Jewish education program when Hebrew Collegeôs Meah 

Program begins here at TBS. This is a wonderful 

opportunity to learn with outstanding scholars without 

leaving Framingham. For further information or to register 

contact www.hebrewcollege.edu/meah . 

Your Adult Education Committee looks forward to 

presenting you with new and inspiring learning 

opportunities in the upcoming year. I extend my thanks to 

our Committee members, Milt Coleman, Rona Kahn, and 

Ruthann Ruthfield. If you have ideas about programming 

and presentations, we invite you to join our Committee. To 

join or to provide feedback and suggestions please contact 

me at adulteducation@beth-sholom.org . 

Best wishes for an enjoyable Summer. Take a Jewish book 

along to the beach or pool. 

BôShalom. 

Norman Finkelstein, Chair 

Adult Education Committee 

Oh¡vt º [vkh¡ pz h Kh¡ mvy Zvtl{opun Ul~ 

The Hayom service last Rosh Hashanah was a resounding success! This year, 
it will be even better with your help. Please come to the Hayom Committee 
meeting on Monday, June 11th with you ideas for this year and share how  
you are willing to help!  

http://www.hebrewcollege.edu/meah
mailto:adulteducation@beth-sholom.org

